Summer Term 1 Friday 12th May 2017



Oakhill News



Dates Next Week

Monday 15th May 2017 KS1 SATs Week

Tuesday 16th May 2017 3.45 SRE Parent Information Session

Thursday 18th May 2017 Year 5 Trip to Ragged School Musuem 9.00 Year 3 & 4 Learning Workshop

Up & Coming Dates

Friday 26th May 2017 3.30 Neil Zetter Book Signing for Parents

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June Half Term

Monday 5th June - Friday 9th June Year 5 Cycle Training

Thursday 8th June 2017 Polling Day - School Closed

Tuesday 13th June 2017 3.45 Year 5 SATs Information Meeting for Parents

Wednesday 14th June 2017 Class Photos

Thursday 15th June 2017 9.00 Year 1 & 2 Learning Workshop 3.00 Year 1 Class Assembly

Friday 16th June 2017 FOSA Fathers Day Event

Tuesday 20th June 2017 Year 3 Vestry House Trip 9.00 School Nurse

Summer Term 1

Dear Parents/ Carers,

This week I have been really impressed with our lovely Year 6 class! They have worked so hard and tried their best in all of the tests that they have taken. They have maintained an incredibly positive attitude and there was a real buzz of excitement at the breakfast. It is noted that pancakes and toast with honey are definite favourites with this class! They have said "I just want to do my tests now!" "They weren't so bad, I did my best." "I was more nervous before the mock tests but I knew what it would be like this time so I felt better."



Next week the year 2 children will take their SAT tests. These tests are less formal and contribute towards their final assessment rather than determining their final grade. They are, however, still important and we ask parents to ensure that the children have a good breakfast before school and get a good night's sleep each night.

Alders Avenue, Woodford Green, Essex, IG8 9PY.
Tel: 020 8527 3309 Email: school@oakhill.waltham.sch.uk

Attendance - Summer 1

Week 32: 8th May to12th May 2017

Highest: TO FOLLOW

Gold Awards

Year 4 - Hannah Drew Year 6 - Olivia, Zara, Eloise, Jayden, Takunda, Sarayah, Lucy & Luke

Star of the Week

Year 1 - Indigo for showing Enthusiasm in your learning

Year 3 - Eva for always working hard and trying your best

Year 4TC - Joseph for fantastic resilience and being a role model at all times

Year 4DM - Freddy for being a great role model and doing an excellent javelin throw

Year 5 - Finley for his great sportsmanship in PE

Year 6 - Mariyam for demonstrating true commitment to learning

Year 5 maths club: We will be starting a daily year 5 maths club at 8:30 each morning from Monday 15th May. All year 5 children are welcome to attend but we do ask for permission slips to be completed as it is before usual school hours. We have already had number of children signed up and look forward to having fun with maths with them.

Cup of Kindness: This week the cup goes to Cai in Year 4. His class mates commented on his excellent manners, willingness to help others, kindness and respectfulness. Well done Cai, we are all so proud of you.

FOSA: FOSA volunteers are busy planning the summer fun day which will take place on Friday 7th July after school. They are, as always keen to welcome new volunteers to help organise events and would be more than happy to hear from you. There is a FOSA post box outside the school office, please drop a note in there if you can do anything to help however small. Each class will be involved in running a stall or game this year so that they are more involved in the event.

FOSA have also volunteered to clear the pond conservation area which has become hugely overgrown over the years but in the past been a valuable scientific resource for the children. If you are able to help please let FOSA know. They will be clearing it during school time so any volunteers will need to provide a DBS certificate to ensure that our safeguarding procedures are followed.

Year 5 and 6 SRE: Next week we will be holding an information session for parents to outline the content of the SRE sessions which the children will be taught soon. If you are unable to come to the meeting but would like more information, we will put this on the website but you are welcome to call with any further queries you may have.

Have a lovely weekend

Mrs Brandon

Head of School